MYA Lacrosse Board of Directors

Meeting Minutes: January 10, 2017
	Position
	Member
	Attended

	Director
	Bailey Gallagher
	Y

	Assistant Director
	Scott Ward
	Y

	Program Administrator
	Jill Mitchell
	Y

	Treasurer
	Damian Gunther
	Y

	Girls Coordinator
	Kerry Sweet
	Y

	Boys Coordinator
	Shari Vietry
	Y

	Equipment Coordinator
	Jeremey Smith
	Y

	Fundraising Coordinators
	Rhonda Fleming / Kirsten Harrison
	Y / Y

	Instructional Coordinator
	Katie Manahan
	Y

	Web Master
	Shared Position
	N/A

	Member-at-Large
	Not Required
	N/A


· Meeting called to order at 7:06 PM

· Roll call completed

· Approval of meeting minutes from the December meeting were accepted (posted online)
Director – Bailey Gallagher
· Indoor practice schedule, proposed by Shari, has been accepted. After registration is closed, we will need to establish/set times for each team.
· Photographer: Going with same company as last year, will set a Saturday date at the beginning of season
· Link to MYA’s Executive Bylaws that apply to all sports in the organization: http://merrimackyouth.org/images/Documents/Bylaws/mya.pdf 

Assistant Director – Scott Ward
· Insurance Binder is all set for 2017 and on file with the MYA, and Scott will send to NHYLA soon.

· Covers all coaches and players signed up prior to injury across state lines. Scott is going to inquire if Board Member are covered (Directors and Officers Policy).
Program Administrator – Jill Mitchell


· Please send photos, Facebook post requests, and any other publicity requests to Jill as needed.
· Final publicity push:

· Bailey to update MYA Sign, website, and send a few email blasts
· Jill to make regular Facebook posts
Treasurer – Damian Gunther

· Treasurer’s Update: 
· Revenue generation will be accurate in January financial report

· Next month we’ll see the indoor field expenses and PaperGraphics expense
· Cash available $32,245.83, before expenses for fields

· Money market amount was closed, $10K moved over

· Indoor Practice:  Budgeted $10,553. However, we have approved $14,486. Tentative dates at Hampshire Hills, SportsPlex and Nashua Sports locations will be secured and paid for by Damian and Bailey. 
· Three families overpaid, and Damian is going to refund them the difference.
· Decided to order the Square credit card reader, and ask people to pay with checks or credit only for apparel in inventory. If they want to pay with cash, we need to keep detailed receipts for every transaction.
Girls Coordinator – Kerry Sweet
· Current Girls Registration Update: U15 = 12, U13 = 9, U11 = 15, U9 = 5
· One scholarship, valued at $165, has been approved.
Boys Coordinator – Shari Vietry
· Current Boys Registration Update: U15 = 22, U13 = 10, U11 = 11, U9 = 6
· Two scholarships, valued at $165 each, have been approved.
Equipment Coordinator – Jeremey Smith
· Equipment Purchases: Scott made a list of what we need in coaches’ bags, equipment closet, sheds, etc. The list was distributed. If folks want to add anything to the list, please email Scott and Jeremey.
· Jeremey is contacting local equipment stores to determine who we will partner with. He will also email coaches to see what they have in inventory and what they need prior to season starting.

· Need Goalie helmets for the Girls, as well as and Goalie sticks and protective gear for both boys and girls, especially the youngest teams. Jeremey and Scott will get prices and get back to us.
· Voted to order an extra regulation stick for each team in case of “emergencies.”
· Jill handed equipment closet key over to Jeremey.
· Bailey to contact Mike Howe to obtain second key.
Fundraising Coordinator – Rhonda Fleming / Kirsten Harrison

· Apparel Store: 
· Secured apparel store to open on March 13th for 1 week. 
· Option #106 is the winner – voted on gray shirts/sweatshirts. Jackets will still be available in black.
· Ordering in our royal blue color is considered a custom order, so we’d need to purchase in bulk and sell from inventory. Rhonda and Kirsten to finalize items and place order. This will be addressed via email prior to February meeting.
Instructional Coordinator – Katie Manahan
· Winter Clinics: Nothing was available in Tyngsboro, still waiting to hear from a few local colleges, TBD.
· Shari contacted Granite State, considering bringing them in at $200/hour for Goalie Training during scheduled indoor schedule, will follow up. Also, Jeremey volunteered, as did Scott, to work with Goalies (for free).
· Coaches Training/Clinics: Level 2 - 3/18 @ Bow, Level 1 - 3/19 @ Exeter; Convention 1/20-22 in Maryland (All training certifications are available at convention)
Coach – Brian Miller
· Recruitment of Coaches: Girls side is feeling confident, but Boys are getting nervous at U9 level. Jeremey has volunteered to step up if needed.
New Business – All
· New item for 2017/20178 – Payment plans for registration and Scholarship Application Forms

· New item for 2017/2018 – transitioning Girls back to traditional skirt uniforms
· Score Board for Boys Field: It is now OPERATIONAL! The case is cracked and missing a paddle, so Scott will be ordering those pieces. 
· Certification in CPR/First Aid/AED Training is expensive, but having some folks certified is a requirement per the bylaws. It is believed the referees are certified, so Bailey will research and let us know if we need someone else to get certified.

· Bailey to inquire on Turf Field availability for opening weekend.
Upcoming NHYLA Meeting: Thursday, January 26th @ 7:00 PM
Upcoming MYA Executive Meeting: Thursday, January 12th @ 7:00 PM
Upcoming MYA Lacrosse Board Meeting:  Wednesday, February 8th @ 7:00 PM
Motion to close meeting at 8:51 PM
